

Roger E. Collanton Vice President, General Counsel

June 13, 2019

David and Barbara Hume 15750 Half Moon Drive Lake Elsinore, CA 92530

Re: Lake Elsinore Advanced Power Storage (LEAPS) project

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Hume,

I am responding on behalf of the California ISO to your recent letters regarding the LEAPS project. We understand that you have concerns. The California ISO, however, has no role in the permitting process. We are not a governmental entity, and do not have any permitting authority or any responsibility for transmission line permitting. Nor does the ISO have any role with respect to the local permitting activity associated with the project.

The ISO is a California nonprofit public benefit corporation and is also a public utility subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). Among its responsibilities, the ISO performs transmission planning studies and conducts a generator interconnection process pursuant to its FERC jurisdictional tariff. Several years ago, the sponsor for the LEAPS project submitted the project to the ISO, proposing to interconnect both to SDG&E and SCE. Accordingly, as required by our tariff, we studied the project and related transmission facilities in this context.

In short, the ISO currently has no decisional matter relating to LEAPS before either ISO management or the Governing Board. The ISO also has no authority to exercise in any ongoing permitting activities associated with the LEAPS project.

Very truly yours,

Roger Collanton

Vice President, General Counsel